
Korean Leaders Conference for the Victory of the 3rd Year of Cheon Il Guk 
 
Gi Seong Lee 
April 24, 2015 
  

 
 
From the fourth to the sixth of the third month by the Heavenly Calendar, the 3rd Year of Cheon Il Guk 
(April 22-24) the Korean Leaders Conference for the Victory of the 3rd Year of Cheon Il Guk was held at 
the Chinhwa Educational Building B, at the Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center. Participants 
included about 400 church leaders, regional directors, headquarters’ staff and so on. 
  
A joint choir team of young members from Suwon and Gangnam Parishes sang songs to raise the 
atmosphere and prepare for each session. 
  
Vice President Gyeong-dok Yut who served as the emcee on the first day, said at his opening address: “I 
hope that the Korean leaders, on the foundation of Korean Leaders Conference will go forward with great 
passion.” 
  
In his report prayer Rev. In-yeong Song said, “I truly wish that, through this Korean Leaders Conference 
all the leaders can support blessed families in fulfilling their missions as Heavenly Tribal Messiahs 
establishing Cheon Il Guk. I also ask that You can comfort and encourage the leaders in their battles on 
the front line.” 
  
After the opening ceremony and President Gyeong-seok Yut’s words, a “National Strategic Report”, and 
a “Church Consulting Report”. After dinner there was a “Regional Propulsive Strategic Report”. 
  
The second day started with all attending the morning Chanyang Yeoksa session and then the leaders left 
for the CheongShim Peace World Center for the Unification Sports Festival. In the afternoon they went to 
the Seorak Sports Field and participated in, yet another sports festival. 
 
 


